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13th December 1982 
 
Minutes of the Kentmere Parish Meeting held on Monday 13th December 1982 
 
Present: Mr & Mrs Black, Mrs Bialy Mr Dobson, Mr Pighills, Mr Ivan Dickinson, 
Mr J. Walker, Mr J. Barkway in the chair. 
 
Apologies: Mrs J. Barkway 
 
The Minutes of the Previous Meeting being those of the Annual Meeting were not 
read & signed. 
 
The Chairman stated that at that time the Bank Balance was £10.42 with two 
minor bills outstanding and proposed that a rate precept of 0.5p should be raised in 
respect of the year 1983-84. This would yield an amount in excess of £40 & at the 
current rate of expenditure should suffice for some years. 
The proposal was seconded by Mrs Bialy and carried unanimously.  
 
It was noted with pleasure that an additional member of the valley had been born 
on the 13th November in the person of Nicola Dawson. 
 
The progress by the Water Board with the river was noted with general satisfaction. 
 
The Chairman informed the attendance  by various members of the Parish at the 
Public Inquiry meetings held at Staveley and Ambleside in respect of the 
reclassification of Garburn and Sadgill as Byways. The matter was discussed briefly 
& thanks to Mr Leonard Hayton for invaluable help were voted unanimously. 
 
Mr I. Dickinson stated that there was a marked deterioration in the road surface 
near Sadgill and the Chairman undertook to examine & report to the Highways 
Authority. 
 
Various literature was discussed and distributed for interest. 
 
There being no other business the meeting then closed. 
 
    J.H. Barkway  
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